

TONAWANDA CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

100 HINDS STREET
TONAWANDA, NEW YORK 14150
716-694-7688-Phone 716-694-6153-Fax



MARY BETH SCULLION
ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT FOR
CURRICULUM & INSTRUCTION

March 1, 2023

Dear Tonawanda Students, Staff, and Community:

Our district has engaged in the research and study of adjusting the school day start times for elementary and secondary students. This committee, consisting of many stakeholder groups, met on several occasions to better understand the research, best practice, and the needs of our students, staff and community.

This committee made sure to solicit input and feedback from all stakeholders throughout this process so that every voice was heard.

Earlier today, this committee met to review the results of the survey responses provided by our students, staff, and parents/guardians. Thank you for sharing your feedback with us.

Based on the results of the feedback from our stakeholders, the committee determined that NO recommendation for changes in school start times will be made at this time.

The district would like to thank the many stakeholders that volunteered numerous hours to the research, discussion, and thoughtful process to evaluate this opportunity.

Sincerely,

Mary Beth Scullion

Mary Both Scullion

Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction